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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 490-A 


Committees: Public Safety



	Title: To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to limiting the acquisition of a rifle or shotgun to one per ninety-day period.

	Sponsors:
Council Members Vallone Jr., Clarke, Comrie, Fidler, Gerson, Koppell, Liu, Monserrate, Nelson, Recchia, Stewart, Weprin, Yassky and Quinn


	Summary of Legislation: This legislation would add to the administrative code a new section 10-302.1, which reads that no “dealer in rifles and shotguns shall (i) sell more than one rifle or shotgun to any individual as part of the same sales transaction; or (ii) sell a rifle or shotgun to any individual if the dealer knows or should know that such individual has purchased a firearm, rifle or shotgun within the prior ninety days.”  In addition, the bill indicates that these provisions “shall not apply to the sale of firearms, rifles or shotguns to a police officer, as such term is defined in section 1.20 of the criminal procedure law, or to a federal law enforcement officer, as such term is defined in section 2.15 of the criminal procedure law, or to a public agency in furtherance of official business.”



	Effective Date: This local law shall take effect 180 days after its enactment into law, although the police commissioner is immediately authorized to adopt, amend and promulgate rules as may be necessary to effectuate the purposes of the local law.


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: 



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY05

FY Succeeding

Effective FY06

Full Fiscal

Impact FY05

Revenues (+)

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-)

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.



	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation. Although the Police Department testified before the Committee that four additional personnel would be required “to respond to inquiries by dealers seeking information regarding whether or when prospective purchasers last acquired a handgun, rifle or shotgun,” the Finance Division recommends that the Police Department either (a) use existing personnel to perform the tasks required by the legislation, or (b) use existing surpluses in its Personal Services budget to hire the additional personnel.



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  Not applicable



	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division



	Estimate Prepared By:
Andy Grossman, Assistant Director, City Council Finance Division

Andrew D. Lenney, Assistant Director, City Council Finance Division



	FIS History:
 To be considered by the Committee on Public Safety on January 4, 2005.



	Date Submitted to Council: October 27, 2004


